PICKMERE BEAT REVIEW AUGUST 2023
I am PC 30219 John MILMAN, and I am the beat PC for PICKMERE. Please accept my apologies for not being with you but I am on annual leave this week.  
To keep you updated on the staffing situation at KNUTSFOD I am still without a PCSO on the ward however the new SGT for the area is due in post this week.    
AUGUST has been a quiet month in PICKMERE on the local system. There have been eight recorded incidents. 
Again, the main source of calls to police has been regarding the lake. Three calls about parking which has seen tickets issued and traffic officer deployed to assess the situation. A further call was taken about possible drug use and people using the lake late at night. 
A possible report of intruders on a property was taken in the middle of the night. Officers were deployed and the matter was all in order and the call was made with good intent. No offences were identified. 
One report was made to police however it was determined the matter to be a civil issue and not for the police. Suitable advice was then provided. 
A driver was stopped in the area who provided a positive sample of breath for alcohol above the legal limit. The male was arrested and has been subsequently charged to court. 
A report has been taken regarding a blackmail type incident. An officer has been deployed and evidence is being gathered to assist in the investigation. At this stage this is believed to be an isolated incident with no identified threat to the local community. 
The neighbourhood team has been conducting plain clothed patrols of the lake regarding drug issues. Once again there has not been any positive results however these patrols will continue into the autumn.  
If there are any issues or matters you feel we need to be aware of then please get in touch via email or 101/999. 	
Regards
John


